
 

                                                       JACK RUSSELL TERRIER CLUB OF CANADA 

    Kennel Club Registration Policy 

 
The AKC Standard for the kennel club (KC)-version of the Jack 
Russell Terrier is different than that of the JRTCC’s working Jack 
Russell Terrier standard. As of April 2003, the AKC changed the 
name of the KC-version of the terrier to PARSON RUSSELL 
TERRIER, officially making it a separate and distinct breed. 
Accordingly, the JRTCC will not register any Parson Russell Terrier 
born after April 2003 or its offspring effective April 1, 2003. 
 
To be registered with the JRTCC, there may be no Parson Russell 
Terriers within the first four generations of any pedigree. This also 
includes Parson Russell Terriers from any kennel club in any 
country. Any terrier registered in the JRTCC/JRTCA previously, 
and their offspring, remain registerable. 
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